
19 Feb 2012

SUNDAY FEBRUARY 19 Transfiguration SundayTODAY

8.00am
9.15am

11.00am
4.30pm
7.00pm

Worship - Holy Communion  Ross Mackinnon        
Worship    Rev. Greg Fry                         
Worship   Alison Clarkson       
Worship    Rev. Greg Fry / Belinda Clear
Worship   Alanee Hearnshaw                                                     

Genesis 9:8-17; Psalm 25:1-10; 1 Peter 3:18-22; Mark 1:9-15

SUNDAY FEBRUARY 26 Lent One

8.00am
9.15am

11.00am
4.30pm
7.00pm

Worship - Holy Communion  Rev. Greg Fry
Worship    Rev. Rosemary Carter                         
Worship    Rev. Greg Fry  
Worship   Rev. Greg Fry / Belinda Clear                                                        
Worship   Alanee Hearnshaw

 Mark 1:40-45; 2 Kings 5:1-14; Psalm 30; 1 Corinthians 9:24-27

Glen Waverley
Uniting Church

Welcome to Our Church

GWUC is a faithful, Christ-centred community that meets God and shares 
that unconditional love: meet_god@anytime.with.us

If you’re new to our congregation, please say hello at the welcome table in 
the foyer after the service.

U N I T I N G  C H U R C H  I N  A U S T R A L I A

W E E K LY  B U L L E T I N

Glen Waverley Uniting Church

Cnr Bogong Avenue & Kingsway,
Glen Waverley, VIC, 3150

Office  Hours: Mon-Fri 9am - 5pm
(except Public Holidays)

9560 3580
office@gwuc.org.au

gwuc.org.au

Ministry Team

Rev. Greg Fry
9561 3031        gjandco@bigpond.net.au

Rev. Rosemary Carter
9560 9843      rosemary.carter@internode.on.net

Alison Clarkson - Seniors
9560 3167       madingwall@optusnet.com.au

Alanee Hearnshaw - Youth & Young Adults
0402 030 342   alanee.h@gmail.com

Belinda Clear - Children & Families
9560 3580       baclear@bigpond.com

Today’s 9.15am service is being recorded

Newcomers’ Garden Picnic 
A Newcomers' Garden Picnic will be held at Sue and David Morgan's home on 
Sunday 26th February at 12.30pm. Come and meet newcomers to our 
congregation. 
BYO picnic lunch and chairs (BBQ available). Tea and coffee will be provided. 
Enquiries Jan 9803 6820.

Secondhand Book Sale
Saturday 3 March, 8.30am-1pm at Glen Waverley Uniting Church. A delicious 
Devonshire Tea will be available to refresh you after your browsing.

To make the event a great success, we need:
- Plenty of books to sell: donations of books welcome at the Church from 26 Feb, 
or contact Sue Morgan 9560 8024.

Proceeds to support the work of the Church.

Family Camp - Merricks
Our 2012 Family Camp will be held at Merricks Camp from 23 March - 25 March. 
We are having heaps of fantastic activities and Philip Day - from Scripture Union, 
will be coming to share with us as well.
Enquiries Belinda Clear 0400 559 423.

Kenya, MIA Playground
See the latest photos of the Playground on the Outreach Notice Board.

Congratulations
Joyce and Stan Ford would like to thank our Church friends for their good wishes 
on our 60th Anniversary.

UCAF
10am, Tuesday 6 March. Meet at 10am for a cuppa. Hear Joan Waters from 
Network, speaking on trip to China. Trading table, goods for Broadmeadows.
Please, numbers for High St Rd luncheon on Wed. 7 March, 10.45am. Reply to 
Jacqui King by 1 March. (Final reply date) 
Jacqui King 9560 3147.



What’s on this week?
(Legend: R1-Room 1, R2-Room 2, R3-Room 3, R4-Room 4, K-Kitchen, F-Fellowship Area,
C-Church, H-Hall, V-Vestry, O-Outside Venue)

Monday 20 February
10.00 am Playgroup  R2 / R3     Enq: Kaye Mackinnon 9560 4746
10.30 am Leisure Time  R1 / F     Enq: Margaret Fraser 9803 7653 
7.30 pm Greg’s Lectionary Group O     Enq: Greg Fry 9561 3031
7.30 pm Careful Kitchen Crew R1 
8.00 pm Young Adult Group O     Enq: Alanee Hearnshaw 0402 030 342
8.00 pm Meditation  O     Enq: Bobbie Rooks 9803 0379
8.00 pm Badminton  H     Enq: Ian McMillan 9803 1813

Tuesday 21 February
10.00 am Playgroup  R2 / R3     Enq: Kaye Mackinnon 9560 4746
10.00am - 2pm The Hub  F     Enq: Judith Greenwood 9803 8373
11.00am - 2pm Pancake Day  F     Enq: Jan Clear 9803 6820 
8.00 pm Encounter Group O     Enq: Lois Hosking 9560 1981

Wednesday 22 February
10.00 am Playgroup  R2 / R3     Enq: Kaye Mackinnon 9560 4746
10.00am-12noon The Hub  F     Enq: Judith Greenwood 9803 8373
1.30 pm Pastoral Team Meeting R1     Enq: Jan Clear 9803 6820
7.45 pm Church Council  R1     Enq: David Morgan 9560 8024
8.00  pm Free Spirit   O     Enq: Deb Leigh 0411 778 417

Thursday 23 February
9.45 am Ladies Keep Fit Group H     Enq: Jenni Halliwell 9728 5550
10.00 am - 2pm The Hub  F     Enq: Judith Greenwood 9803 8373
1.30  pm Scotsglen Singers H     Enq: Heather Francis 9878 1979
8.00 pm Badminton  H     Enq: Ian McMillan 9803 1813
8.00 pm Uniting Voices  R1 / C     Enq: Barb Hurst 9803 9346 or
                 Elwyn Pederson 9803 1378

Friday 24 February
9.30  am Lectionary Group R2
12.00 pm Cooee Scrabble Group F     Enq: Sandy Whitfield 0417 597 144
5.30 pm Uthies   O     Enq: Belinda Clear 0400 559 423              
7.00 pm Youth   H     Enq: Alanee Hearnshaw 0402 030 342

Saturday 25 February
1.00  pm Social Tennis  O     Enq: Graeme Pratt 9560 7991

Today’s Flowers in the church
The flowers in the church today were arranged by Deidre Reynolds.

Pancake Day
Pancakes will be served for morning tea between the 9.15 and 11am services and 
between the 4.30 and 7pm services for dinner on Sunday 19th February (TODAY).
On Tuesday 21st February we will be serving pancakes between 11am and 2pm 
outside the church.
We hope that you can come at one of these times and enjoy delicious pancakes 
and help SHARE.

Habitat for Humanity - Brush with Kindness Bushfire Response
Habitat continues to assist those affected by the 2009 Bushfires. The next event 
will be on Saturday 25 February, probably at Buxton.
Alanee has arranged to hire a Community Bus so that we can travel together, 
leaving GWUC carpark at 7.30am. Can you assist? Please let Lyn know ASAP so that 
we can advise Habitat the numbers to expect. 
Lyn McDonald 9560 9798 or lynmcd@chariot.com.au

Ash Wednesday Worship
There will be 2 services offered on Wednesday 22 February for Ash Wednesday at 
11am with Rev. Rosemary Carter and 7.30pm with Rev. Greg Fry.

Award for GWUC
In December 2011 a Monash City Council Food Safety Officer came to inspect the 
Church’s kitchen, related facilities, files and programs. We were unexpectedly 
delighted to hear afterwards that the Church received high commendations and 
henceforth a Golden Plate Award for commitment and adherence to its Food Safety 
Program. The Careful Kitchen Crew would like to congratulate everyone for their 
combined efforts and cooperation in following our guidelines and keeping the 
kitchen so clean and safe. Let’s all keep up the good work! 

Lenten Studies
If you would like to participate in a group Lenten Study there are several options 
available. Please write your name on the list on the office counter under the day 
that suits you.
If you would like to do individual Lenten Study we have copies of the book Way 
Words for $13. If you would like to purchase a copy, please contact the church office.

Children and Families
The Church Council has approved the appointment of Belinda Clear to the 
position of Coordinator of Children and Families'  Ministry for 20 hours per week 
from 1 March to 31 December 2012. Belinda will continue in the interim role 
during February. We celebrate her passion for Children and Families' Ministry. 
Congratulations, Belinda.


